
 

CIRCULAR NO.01                                                   Date: 05.02.2022   

TO ALL AFFILIATES & MEMBERS 

Dear Comrades, 
 

NATIONAL GENERAL COUNCIL  
TO BE HELD AT RAJAHMUNDRY(A.P.) ON 19.03.2022 

 
 

In continuation of earlier Circular No.17 Dated 28.12.2021, wherein we have advised all our 
affiliate members and unions that as per the decision of Central Committee in its meeting 
held on the 29th August 2021 at Mahabalipuram, it was decided to conduct the National 
General Council of the Organisation on the 26th February 2022 at Rajahmundry (A.P.).   
 
2. Due to 3rd wave of CORONA and after the issuance of the above referred circular, 
Andhra Pradesh Government has imposed certain restrictions on gathering of number of 
persons or holding any meeting of the Association etc. as has been done by the other states 
throughout the country. We were waiting for the relaxations, if any, are given by the Andhra 
Pradesh Government but till today no relaxation has been given on the issue of gathering 
number of persons and holding of a Trade Union meeting, though the number of cases 
reported in the state has been reducing drastically and it is expected that the relaxations will 
follow in the near future but the time left for us to conduct the General Council of NCBE is 
very less. 
 
3. Keeping in view the above circumstances in mind, it has been decided to postpone the 
above referred National General Council to the 19th March 2022 preceded by the Central 
Committee Meeting of NCBE in the 2nd half of the 18th March 2022(Notice for both the 
meetings will be sent in due course of time). 
 
4. This is for information of all the members and all the affiliates are advised if any 
assistance is required, you are requested to directly approach the Reception Committee the 
details of which have already been given in the above referred circular.  Inconvenience 
caused is regretted. 
 

 
 


